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NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT  

A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that El Dorado County, within the State of California intends to adopt a Mitigated 

Negative Declaration for the project described below. 

 

TITLE:  Country Club Heights Erosion Control Project – Phase III (CCH-ECP) 

LOCATION:  The Project area is located in eastern El Dorado County, within the Lake Tahoe Basin, south of 

South Lake Tahoe.  The Project is bounded by Highway 50/89 to the west, Elks Club Drive / Waverly Drive to 

the south, Boca Raton Drive to the east, and the Upper Truckee River to the west-northwest. 

APN:  County road right-of-way and APNs 033-191-004, 033-191-005, and 033-191-006 

GENERAL DESCRIPTION:  El Dorado County, Department of Transportation (County), is proposing to:  

install erosion control and water quality improvements to reduce the discharge of sediment and pollutants to 

Lake Tahoe from County administered rights-of-way and California Tahoe Conservancy owned property.  The 

proposed improvements include but are not limited to a reconstructed reduced size parking lot, 2-unit restroom, 

shared use trail, infiltration basin, and pavement removal.  The improvements will be constructed to reduce 

impacts to water quality at the northwestern end of the CCH-ECP boundary, enhance recreation and access 

opportunities, and provide for Stream Environment Zone (SEZ) habitat restoration. 

REVIEW:  The review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration begins on January 16, 2020 and ends on 

February 14, 2020.  The Mitigated Negative Declaration may be reviewed at the El Dorado County, Department 

of Transportation offices at 924B Emerald Bay Road, South Lake Tahoe, CA.  The document is also available on 

the Transportation website at the following location:  http://www.edcgov.us/Government/DOT/CEQA.aspx.  

Comments during the review period regarding the Mitigated Negative Declaration should be directed to: 

Daniel Kikkert, P.E., Senior Civil Engineer 

El Dorado County, Department of Transportation 

924 B Emerald Bay Road 

South Lake Tahoe, California 96150 

Comments may also be submitted electronically via email to dan.kikkert@edcgov.us.  Failure to comment in 

writing will not preclude your right to comment at any public hearing for the proposed project.  The Board of 

Supervisors is anticipated to consider the Mitigated Negative Declaration in April 2020.  The Board’s agenda 

may be downloaded from the County website at https://eldorado.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx prior to the meeting. 

 

Signed: ____________________________________ Date: _________________ 

Title:  Senior Civil Engineer 


